# MICHIGAN CHRISTIAN COLLEGE BULLETIN

Volume 22, Number 5

Rochester, Michigan



April, 1981

## High School Day features Celebration in Song

Sunshine and a warm breeze complemented an exciting day of activity on Saturday, March 28's High School Day. A special matinee performance of Celebration in Song highlighted the day as the MCC student body presented their annual extravaganza of song and drama to a full house.

Those arriving on the evening before High School Day shared a devotional and reception sponsored by the Student Body Association. High School Day activities then began the next morning with a special chapel program and performance by the MCC A Cappella Chorus. Following campus tours, guests returned to the chapel for a special presentation by Autumn and Brighter Days. Lunch then preceded the matinee of Celebration.

Beta Gamma and Alpha Beta social clubs captured first place honors in Celebration for their presentation, "Once Upon a Celebration." The group related a visit of two prospective students with a series of humorous revisions of popular songs. The club's trophy resulted from obtaining the largest number of total points in such areas as music, costuming, club participation, originality, and entertainment value.

In addition to presentations by each of the other campus social clubs, the chorus charmed guests with "The Golden Age of Rock and Roll." Additional orchestration enriched the numbers given by hosts and hostesses, Valerie Barrymore of Detroit, Michigan; Mark Davison of Fairfield, Ohio; Tim Dill of North Manchester, Indiana; and Ann Wright of Gladwin, Michigan.

Next year's sixth edition of Celebration in Song will again be presented in conjunction with High School Day. Plan now to visit the campus for this double treat.









# W Club sponsors ladies lectureship on the ideal woman

Thoughts centered on the general theme of the *Ideal Woman* at the W Club Lectureship on Saturday, February 28. About one hundred off-campus guests joined the campus service organization for this special event.

The program began in the Westside Chapel with a devotional. Mrs. Jeanine Varner spoke about "The Ideal Woman with a Career." Mrs. Jane Echols shared experiences about "The Ideal Woman in the Mission Field." Participants then enjoyed a salad luncheon at the Rochester Church of Christ.

The afternoon program included comments from Mrs. Jo Choate about "The Ideal Woman with a Non-Christian Husband." The day ended with a devotional and message about "The Ideal Mature Christian Woman" by Mrs. Cecilia Goff.

Pam Pierson, a sophomore from Grand Blanc, Michigan, chaired the day's events as the President of the W Club.

TOP LEFT: Mr. Spock eliminates Darth Vader in a satire on space movies. TOP RIGHT: The Admissions Fairy visits with guests in Beta Gamma and Alpha Beta's winning skit. BOTTOM LEFT: Members of Sigma Phi and Delta Nu present the finale of "Life is Like a Movie." BOTTOM RIGHT: Hostess Valerie Barrymore captivates the audience with her selection.

#### At a Glance

Physical Science students will benefit from the addition of a new reflecting telescope to the science department. The telescope includes a tracking scope and clock drive for timed photography. Thom Anthony, an adult student, and Dave Cole, an instructor, donated funds for the new equipment.

Members of the Dayton Youth Chorus joined the MCC A Cappella Chorus for a choral festival on the weekend of February 20-22. The two groups had a great weekend of fellowship and singing before their finale at the Riverdale Church of Christ.

Planning a youth rally or special banquet and need good entertainment? If so, Autumn will again be available this summer on a firstcome, first-served basis, Call Larry Stewart at (313) 651-5800 for arrangements.

Computer equipment is arriving for a new introductory computer science sequence. The courses will be offered beginning in the fall semester.

Winchester Mall in Rochester became the sight for the MCC Rockathon on February 27-28 as several students manned rocking chairs for twentyfour consecutive hours. The marathon session raised \$602.94 for the sophomore class project of restoring the campus barbecue pits.

#### BULLETIN

(USPS 344-800)

Vol. 22 No. 5

**April**, 1981

Michigan Christian College 800 West Avon Road Rochester, Michigan 48063

Second Class Postage Paid at Rochester, Michigan Published bi-monthly by Michigan Christian College from August through June

Michigan Christian College does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex, age, disability, or national or ethnic origin in the execution of its educational program, activities, employment, or admissions policies except where necessitated by specific religious tenets held by the institution and its controlling body.



### Guidelines for three donor recognition programs established

Three new donor recognition programs have been announced by MCC President, Dr. Milton B. Fletcher. These clubs have been designed to say thank you to many of the great people who invest in the work of Michigan Christian College.

Individuals or families making contributions of \$100 up through \$999 during any calendar year will become members of the Century Club for that year. Annually, an Artist of the Year will be selected from among the alumni to paint a campus scene to be unveiled during a lectureship luncheon. The painting then will be reproduced into prints to be presented to members of the Century Club in appreciation for their

Individuals and families making contributions of \$1000 or more during any calendar year will become members of the President's Circle for that year. A suitable gift designed to say "thank you" will be presented to each member by the President and an annual President's Circle Dinner will be held in February.

Those individuals and families who include MCC on a non-contingent basis in their estate plans will become a part of the Heritage Club. This type of future gift can be accomplished through a provision in one's Last Will and Testament, through a Life Estate, through a Charitable Trust Agreement, or by making MCC the primary beneficiary or owner of a life insurance policy. Members of the Heritage Club will be presented with a beautiful plaque and will be invited to the annual Heritage Club Dinner as a guest of the President. For assistance with an estate plan, contact President Fletcher at MCC.

